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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Planning Commission



302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, JULY 18, 2001 at 7:30 p.m.
PASBESHAUKE PAVILION, SAYBROOK POINT PARK 

155 COLLEGE STREET EXTENSION


I. CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman, Judith Gallicchio, called the regular meeting to order for Wednesday, July 18, 2001 at 7:35p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point.

II. ROLL CALL
Attendant Members



Absent Members



Judith Gallicchio, Chairman 


Joanne Desjardins, Alternate Member

Robert McIntyre, Acting Chairman



Stuart Hanes, Secretary







Robbie Marshall, Regular Member


Frank Vinciguerra, Regular Member


Kathleen Smith, Alternate Member


Richard Tietjen, Alternate Member    


Attendant Staff

Christina Costa, Assistant Town Planner/Commission Clerk

Christine Nelson, Town Planner

· Chairman Gallicchio informed the Commission, that Vice Chairman, Robert McIntyre would be arriving approximately one-half hour late.

· The Chairman requested that the Meeting Agenda be amended by moving Agenda Item V-A “The Presbytery” to before Item III.

MOTION to move Agenda Item V-A, “The Presbytery” to before Item III.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 4-0-0

V. NEW BUSINESS

A. “The Presbytery” Business Office Special Exception Use – 6,416 s.f. (3.41 ac.)

Corner of Brenda Road and Middlesex Turnpike (Rte. 154) (Map 57/Lot 32-10)

Restricted Business B-3 District / Aquifer Protection District

Applicant: The Presbytery of Southern New England, Inc.  

Agent: David M. Royston, Esq.

· Chairman Gallicchio seated Kathleen Smith.

The Planning Commission reviewed the draft Report & Recommendations from Robert McIntyre, Acting Chairman at the previous meeting.

· Chairman Gallicchio indicated that she listened to the tapes from the June 20, 2001 Planning Commission Meeting for both “The Presbytery” and  “Ebb Tide Re-Subdivision” in addition to reviewing packet materials.  The Chairman informed the Commission that she felt qualified to vote on both matters.

MOTION to approve the draft Report & Recommendations for “The Presbytery” Business Office Special Exception Use – 6,416 s.f. (3.41 ac.), Corner of Brenda Road and Middlesex Turnpike (Rte. 154) (Map 57/Lot 32-10), Restricted Business B-3 District / Aquifer Protection District, Applicant: The Presbytery of Southern New England, Inc., Agent: David M. Royston, Esq. MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robbie Marshall.  APPROVED 4-0-0.
MOTION to move Agenda Item VII – Minutes to before Item III.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 4-0-0

VII.
MINUTES

The Commission reviewed the Minutes of June 20, 2001 and made the following amendment:

Item II – ROLL CALL 

Absent Members

REMOVE: Richard Tietjen, Regular Member


REPLACE WITH:  Richard Tietjen, Alternate Member

MOTION to approve the Planning Commission Public Meeting Minutes of June 20, 2001 with one amendment.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.
SECONDED by Robbie Marshall. APPROVED  5-0-0

III. PUBLIC HEARINGS

A. “Ebb Tide” Resubdivision & Coastal Site Plan – 3 Lots (4.29 Acres)

Southwest side of Elm Street; west of the Exit 67 northbound off-ramp

Residence AA-1 District (Map 48 / Lot 5)

Applicant: Ebb Tide Developers, LLC   Agent: Robert Hanson c/o Genovali 

· Chairman Gallicchio questioned if Kathleen Smith attended all “Ebb Tide” Meeting discussions.     Kathleen responded that she believed she did and felt qualified to vote on the matter.  The Chairman allowed Kathleen Smith to remain seated.

· Chairman Gallicchio informed that she had read the minutes and listened to the tape of the prior meeting when she was absent.  The Chairman indicated that she felt qualified to vote on the matter.

· The Chairman indicated to the audience that Jim Keating of the Economic Development Commission was seated at the table but was not a Planning Commission member and could not comment or vote.

The Commission Members discussed the proposed resubdivision. Topics of concern included traffic, close proximity of driveway to I-95 off ramp and wetlands protection. 

· Vice Chairman, Robert McIntyre arrived.

· Chairman Gallicchio instructed Robert McIntyre to resume his seat and for Kathleen Smith to step down.

Town Planner, Christine Nelson read aloud correspondence from Robert Bass to Judith Gallicchio regarding traffic concerns.  The letter indicated that traffic would increase by 40 car trips per day to the subdivision.  

Town Planner, Nelson read aloud correspondence dated June 19, 2001 from Lawrence Bonin, Director of Public Works.

The Planning Commission discussed that the only way to allow the Applicant access to his property without disturbing wetlands would be to keep the driveway where it is planned since there are no other alternatives.   Robert McIntyre and Robbie Marshall felt that decreasing the subdivision to two lots would improve the traffic situation.  Stuart Hanes, Judith Gallicchio and Frank Vinciguerra indicated that they felt satisfied that the traffic engineers report addressed the traffic and safety issues.

MOTION to approve the “Ebb Tide” Resubdivision & Coastal Site Plan – 3 Lots (4.29 Acres), Southwest side of Elm Street; west of the Exit 67 northbound off-ramp, Residence AA-1 District (Map 48 / Lot 5), Applicant: Ebb Tide Developers, LLC Agent: Robert Hanson c/o Genovali.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 3-2-0

MOTION to approve the coastal site plan for “Ebb Tide” Resubdivision & Coastal Site Plan – 3 Lots (4.29 Acres), Southwest side of Elm Street; west of the Exit 67 northbound off-ramp, Residence AA-1 District (Map 48 / Lot 5), Applicant: Ebb Tide Developers, LLC Agent: Robert Hanson c/o Genovali on the contingency that it is in compliance with the policies of the Connecticut Coastal Management Act.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 3-2-0

VI. WORKSHOP

1. Draft Portions of The Plan of Development

A. Cultural & Historic Resources

B. Water Resources

C. Public Facilities

The Planning Commission reviewed and discussed sections of the Plan of Development as well as a timeline for completion of this document.

VIII.
STAFF REPORT


Town Planner, Nelson informed the Commission that she drafted the “Blue Point Subdivision” letter to the Town of Westbrook Planning Commission.

The Town Planner discussed how the Adjacent Property Owner Public Hearing scheduled for June 20, 2001 was inadvertently excluded from the agenda.  The Commission agreed to set a new public hearing date for September 5, 2001.

Richard Tietjen informed the Commission of the October 15, 2001 Yale Founding Events scheduled in Town.

Jim Keating of the Economic Development Commission informed the Commission of Town efforts to employ 460 people who will be unemployed due to the closing of Donnelley’s.  Keating indicated that of the 460 people, 92 (18%) reside in Old Saybrook. Keating discussed the First Selectman’s efforts and the involvement of the State Rapid Response Team.

VII. CORRESPONDENCE

Minutes from other Town Commissions were included in the Planning Commission Members packets.

IX.
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn meeting at 10:20 p.m. to the next regular meeting on August 1, 2001 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point. MOVED: by Stuart Hanes. SECONDED Frank Vinciguerra. APPROVED  5-0-0.
Respectfully submitted,

OLD SAYBROOK PLANNING COMMISSION

Christina M. Costa

Assistant Town Planner/Commission Clerk
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